Galesburg City Council
Monday, August 13, 2012

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, and Dan Caswell, Citizens: Marie Hamm, Kenny Voltz, Viola Rygh, Don Olson, Janice Olson, Don Jacobson were present.  

We had a meeting with for the Community Endowment fund to see if this fund will work for our city.  We will have another meeting with local community leaders to find out how they like the program.

Minutes from July meeting were read and Voltz motioned to approve them as read and Caswell seconded.  Financial statements were presented to the council and J. Halvorson motioned to approve them and Voltz seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
General account:  Deborah Nobliski 437.15, Virgil Hamm 47.17, Office Max 553.90, Catherine Albert 382.12, Traill Treasure 200.00, Don Jacobson 217.00, Farmers Union 54.19, Ameripride 51.69, Galesburg Co-Op 50.00, Catherine Albert 73.33, and Ottertail 362.33.
Utility account:  Ken Voltz 339.66, Traill Rural Water 2283.87, Brager 880.00, Ottertail 111.89, and ND Dept of Health 16.00.
Voltz motioned to approve the bills and J. Halvorson seconded.

Old business:  Update on website. We are still trying to get pictures for the site. If your group would like your picture added to the website please send them to Deborah Nobliski or drop them off at her house and she will make sure that they get added.
The City Letter has been a huge hit. We are now expanding the mails to include the rural route and will have extra one around town. We will also start selling ads in the paper to help cover some of the cost. We will start sell subscriptions to people that live outside our area. If you have any ideas for this city paper please email them to galesburgnd@gmail.com.
New business:  Delinquent water bills were discussed.  We will start tagging people that are 3 months late.
We will apply for a loan through the ND Rural Water association. We are asking for quotes for the material and labor to do this project. We hope to get the project started at the beginning of the year.
[bookmark: _GoBack]With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by J. Halvorson and second by Caswell.  Our next meeting will be held on September 10th.
The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
Deborah Nobliski, Auditor
